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APRIL / 2022
FEBRUARY 2022 Residential Gallons Per Capita
Water Use: 58.56. Note: During this drought, "gallons per
capita" will be the new "measure" for tracking our water
conservation efforts. Soon, the State will determine how
much water per person per day will be targeted.

OUR MISSION STATEMENT:
​To provide, protect, and maintain Joshua

Tree's water - our vital community resource.
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Upcoming Events and Meetings

Regular Board of Directors
Meeting: Wednesday, April 6th and
20th at 5:30PM (Virtual). See website
for Agenda

Designing a Drip Irrigation Course:
Monday/Tuesday, April 4/5, 6-8pm
(Virtual). See information below.

Landscape Tours: JBWD's Water
Wise Demonstration Garden is OPEN
to the public Sunday, April 24, from
10AM-3PM. See information below.

Other calendar items: www.jbwd.com

APRIL IS CALIFORNIA
EARTHQUAKE

PREPAREDNESS MONTH
Here's what you need to know:

In 1992, the Morongo Basin experienced
one of the largest earthquakes in the world
for that year, measuring 7.4 to 7.6 in
magnitude. That being said, did you know
that an earthquake at even half that size
under any water pipe has the capability of
damaging it and interruping your tap water
service?

A regional earthquake can keep your tap
water from flowing for weeks when you
consider the significant aftershocks that
continue from a major seismic event.

Water in the desert is life--especially when
our summer heat comes. When the ground
moves, It is JBWD's #1 job to focus on
repairing the damaged water delivery
infrastructure--which can surely prove to be
a challenge when competing with Mother
Nature. Meanwhile, our customers need to
be prepared with their own emergency
water supplies before things start shaking.

https://www.jbwd.com


LEGISLATIVE WATER
UPDATE

Our recent March snow-pack measure-
ments were dismal for current seasonal
averages. 2022's precipitation shortage has
resulted in California's State Water Project
allocations to be reduced from our recent
15%, now down to 5%. This limits JBWD's
ability to purchase water to replenish our
aquifer during this drought.

Please remember: If your tap water is
still running after a major quake, assume
it needs to be treated if communications
are down and you have not heard from
JBWD that the water is safe to drink.

See the guide sheet below for more
information on preparing your own Water for
Emergencies.

Print the information sheet below (or stop by our Farmers' Market booth for a copy in April) on
"Water for Emergencies" and tape it to the inside of a cupboard or closet door so it is always
readily available when you need this critical information when the tap water stops!



More on...
CAREERS IN WATER (Fourth in a series)

MEET JBWD'S NEW GENERAL MANAGER:
Sarah Johnson!



A career in water offers opportunity -- just ask Sarah Johnson, Joshua

Basin Water District’s newest General Manager. Sarah grew up working in

a family business, and at age 23, she opened a business of her own. After

ten rewarding years, she decided to move on to more challenging roles in

grant administration and human resource management. Sarah has also

earned a bachelor’s degree in business management along with several

certifications, including one in project management. 

Sarah came to the District in 2016, initially wearing multiple hats in

human resources, contract management/negotiation, safety, and risk

management. In short order, she was promoted to Director of Administration, maintaining her

former duties while expanding into new responsibilities such as customer and field service

management, strategic planning, administrative budget management, and many other complex

administrative tasks.

Sarah’s previous business experience and years at the District have provided her with the foundation

and knowledge leading to the role of the District’s General Manager! 

Are you looking for a rewarding career and the chance to give back to your community? If so, please

keep an eye on our website for future career opportunities coming soon at jbwd.com/jobs.  

DESIGNING YOUR OWN DRIP IRRIGATION SYSTEM COURSE:
Rescheduled! New Dates! Note: Due to instructor illness, we have recheduled this

invaluable 4-hour course for April 27 & 28, Wednesday/Thursday, from 6-8 PM.

http://www.jbwd.com/hr




CURIOUS
MINDS
WANT TO
KNOW:



​IN CASE YOU MISSED
IT:

Our March 27th Native Plant Sale was a
huge success, and it is thanks to all our
local residents who came out to support
this annual endeavor!

Without our dozen+ volunteers, this short
term event could never be realized: a
heartfelt thankyou to all of our wonderful
community volunteers! Job well done!

In case you missed it, keep in mind we
have a class coming up teaching you how
to directly collect, harvest and propagate
your own native plant seeds. See the
course information above on Wildcrafting,
and register today!

Next year we anticipate an increase in
inventory. As for other varieties being
offered...well, it's the luck of the draw when
our volunteers go out to collect seed. Much
depends on if the wind or animals got to the
seeds before us, or if enough rain was
realized in former months.

Often, at our Farmers' Market
booth or on social media, we get
good questions that others may be
asking. Here's more of a sample:

Q: Is JBWD required to provide bottled
water if an earthquake damages the
community's water delivery system?

A: The short answer is, "no."

​However, the District may be a point of
distribution for emergency water supplies
when they become available from the San
Bernardino County's Office of Emergency
Services or other sources in the event of a
major regional earthquake disaster.

Sometimes, water provided during
disasters come in water bottle sizes, and
sometimes in 1-gallon quantities. Either
way, it is much easier to store your own.

Joshua Basin Water District's Water Wise Demonstration Garden will be open for free tours, or just to
take a casual "walk-about" on Sunday, April 24, 2022 from 10AM-3PM for public garden tours. For
more information on the Desert-Wise Living Landscape Tours, visit: Landscape Tours

JTNP Desert Institute's Native Plant Spring Courses
Note: JBWD and JTNP are contracted partners for the promotion of native plant gardening, and often

will share other learning opportunities like below when they serve to benefit our mutual missions.

JTNP Desert Institute:
Note: JBWD and JTNP are contracted partners for
the promotion of native plant gardening, and often will
share other learning opportunities like below when
they serve to benefit our mutual missions.
April 24:
Wildflower Wanderings / Fee: $95
For more information or registration contact:

https://www.mbconservation.org


Phone : (760) 819-4714 
Email : desertinstitute@joshuatree.org 
Online : joshuatree.org 

APRIL
AT THE FARMERS'MARKET

IN JOSHUA TREE:
Water for Emergencies--what will you do when
the tap water stops and the stores have empty
shelves? Do you know what options you have?

Stop by our booth (we're on the west end)
Saturdays from 8AM-1PM and explore multiple
solutions for emergency water storage that only
YOU can prepare for!

​We'll help you get started...now!

Capital Improvement and Replacement Program:
"C.I.R.P." UPDATE

You're water dollar$ at work

While responding this past month to more than 112 Service Orders, 214 Dig Alerts (for water
customer water lines), 19 Fire Flow Water Pressure Checks, Repairing 6 Mainline Leaks. and
installing 7 New Services, our CIRP crew has been helping with the "refresh" of our Customer Service
Lobby, Board Room and our employee work spaces. These improvements will help our District meet
the post-COVID 19 health and safety requirements, as well as, address some ADA (American
Disability Act) compliance needs for our staff and customers.

DESERT-SMART GARDENING TIPS FOR APRIL
April Watering Schedule: 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM
Test-run your irrigation system to check for leaks and spray heads that are broken or out of
adjustment.

This month in your Desert-Smart Landscape:
Color season is reaching its peak--spend time outside enjoying it!

Reset irrigation schedules and increase watering time as temperatures rise
Work compost or soil amendments into planting beds to improve moisture retention as summer
approaches
Plant cold-tender perennials, preferably in pots so winter protection is easier
Keep mulch on the soil to temper the drying and heating effect of the sun; irrigation will be more
effective with less frequency and quantity



Continue pulling weeds before they form seed heads (if weeds are brown, you waited too long);
you'll have fewer weed problems later if you address the weeds early

Joshua Basin Water District|
www.jbwd.com  ​  ​  ​

https://www.facebook.com/JoshuaBasinWaterDistrict/
https://twitter.com/JTreeH20

